Jewell, Kansas July 18, 1939

Forrest C. Allen
Director Physical Education
Kanses University
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

I am still bending my efforts toward securing one of the trainer's jobs at the stadium next fall. I have written both Dean Nesmith and Gwinn Henry advising them that I would like to have the job. I also advised Mr. Henry that I had taken your course in the Theory and Practice of Athletic Training, and it may be that he will refer to you in the matter of my qualifications for handling the job. If so, I would appreciate any recommendation on your part that you feel I warrant. I do need a good job badly with my senior year coming up.

I wrote Mrs. Hulteen as you instructed me earlier in the summer. I hope that payments have been forthcoming so that the club can start of next fall with out any old debts. I have heard no talk to the effect, but it seems to me that a reception of some sort in the early fall for the new and old members of the Sasnak club would be a fine thing to promote and early interest and spirit in the organization. I would be glad to help in any plans at all which either yourself or Max Replogle have in mind.

Thank you very much for any consideration you may give me in the matter of the job.

Bill Greene